
                        

HECKER VILLAGE BOARD MEETING 

June 8, 2021 

 

 

President Charles Kujawski called the June 8, 2021 regular Board Meeting to order.  After 

reciting the Pledge of Allegiance, the following members answered roll call: Charles 

Kujawski, Rich Happel, Trisha Maddox, Arnold Eckart, Douglas Van Buren, Gary 

Wittenauer, Lori Amann and Annette Schreder.  James Mueth was absent. 

 

Gary Wittenauer made a motion seconded by Douglas Van Buren to approve the May 11, 

2021 Regular Board Minutes.  Voting all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Trisha Maddox made a motion seconded by Arnold Eckart to approve the treasurer’s 

report and pay all bills submitted for the month of June with the following conditions: FSH 

Water not to exceed $4,500.00; Hydro Service-water not to exceed $2,300.00; Hydro 

Services-sewer not to exceed $500.00; Clements Cleaning not to exceed $500.00 and 

Business Card not to exceed $500.00.   Voting all ayes, motion carried. 

 

       

Committee Reports: 

Public Works:  Water main extension is in. Waiting to get permits to hook everything up. 

Parks:  Trisha is getting quotes for mulch for the two playground areas.  She received 

Yard Sale Forms from 19 people this year.  Yard sale is this weekend June 11-12. 

Zoning:  Wade Harrelson has been checking on various swimming pools to see if there are 

up to code and keeping watch on the RV situation on W. Monroe St. 

 

The Quasquicentennial Parade and Picnic will be advertised in the Waterloo and Red Bud 

Papers along with their E-Mail Editions.   

The next meeting is on June 14, 2021 at 7:30pm at the Hecker Community Center. 

 

President Kujawski has been working to get our Zoning Codes up to date with Illinois 

Codification. 

Arnold Eckart made a motion seconded by Rich Happel to approve Resolution 21-012 

Authorizing the Village of Hecker to enter into a Service Contract with Illinois 

Codification for a Code update. Voting 5 ayes and 1 absent, motion carried. 

 

Douglas Van Buren made a motion seconded by Trisha Maddox to approve Ordinance 

21-013 Designation a Portion of Monroe Street as a No Parking Zone..  A roll call vote 

was taken: 

Rich Happel—yes    Arnie Eckart—yes 

James Mueth—Absent   Douglas Van Buren—yes 

Trisha Maddox—yes    Gary Wittenauer—yes 

Voting 5 yes and 1 absent, motion carried. 

 

Board Member Trisha Maddox verbally submitted her resignation from the Board, Park 

Chairperson and Yard Sale Coordinator as her family will be moving to Waterloo.  

President Kujawski thanked her for her years of service on the Board and for her work 

getting the park its new playground equipment. 

 

The Red Men Softball Team sent a request to sell beer at their Softball Tournament at the 

Hecker Community Center Park on July 9-11, 2021. 



Rich Happel made a motion seconded by Douglas Van Buren to approve the special use 

Liquor License for their Softball Tournament at the Hecker Community Center Park on 

July 9-11, 2021.  Voting all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Trisha Maddox made a motion seconded by Rich Happel to adjourn the meeting.  Voting 

all ayes, motion carried. 

 

The next Village Board Meeting will be on July 13, 2021 

 

Submitted by Annette Schreder, Village Clerk 

            

 

 


